
From: Wayne Townsend [mailto:wtownsend@cpsuvic.org]  

Sent: Friday, 4 August 2017 3:47 PM 
To: AMOD 

Cc: Dragan.Samardzic@ecodev.vic.gov.au; Sharelle Herrington; mrizzo@asu.asn.au; 
Craig.Winter@awu.net.au; dkhatab@cwu.org.au; amanda.kaczmarek@unitedvoice.org.au; 

sriley@cwu.asn.au 

Subject: AM2014/246 - State Government Agencies Award 2010 

 

CPSU writes in relation to the exposure draft award for the above matter issued on 14 
July 2017 
  

1. CPSU has reviewed the revised exposure draft in conjunction with Industrial 
Relations Victoria and has no issues with the proposed award. 

2. Excess travelling time clause 11.3(e) 

The  parties are asked to clarify the payment arrangements for this clause. The 
clause provides an entitlement to payment (or time in lieu) for excess travel time 
"outside normal working hours". The employee must be granted "time off during 
normal hours of duty" or "be reimbursed at the ordinary rate of pay". 

Payment is therefore not at the penalty rate but at the employee's ordinary hourly 
rate.  

 

 

Wayne Townsend | Senior Industrial Officer 
CPSU Victoria | Level 4, 128 Exhibition Street Melbourne 3000 VIC | PO Box 24233 Melbourne Victoria 3001  
Ph: (03) 9631 6904 or (03) 9639 1822 (reception) | Fax: (03) 9662 4591  
Mob: 0408 953 181 | wtownsend@cpsuvic.org | www.cpsuvic.org 
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